
  

SIR 99 HAPPENINGS
APRIL 2023 Newsletter

Vacaville SIRs #99

                                                       Big Sir:   Ken O’Connell…..495-2224
Little Sir: Mike Bizjak…….365-0271
Secretary:  Steve Johnson....449-1732

           Sir President: Richard Kindle                                                     Asst. Secretary: OPEN  ..………….
Region 3 Director:  Dennis Pangburn                                            Asst. Treasurer:  OPEN...………...….

           Area 7 Govenor: Jerry Stabile                                                      Treasurer: Jeff  Horton.….290-6320 
  Meetings are held at the MOOSE LODGE in Vacaville, the second Thursday of the month.  To retain ones' 
membership, one must not miss three consecutive meetings without notifying Big SIR.  Luncheon Meeting are 
MANDATORY, You must attend at least half the scheduled meeting in the previous twelve consecutive month 
period.  NOTE: 3 missed meetings you will be placed in inactive status
NOTE: Excused meetings YOU MUST NOTIFY THE ATTENDANCE CHAIRMAN Sir Chuck Murtishaw.
707-4480374 or bmurt@sbcglobal.net.
Members will be assessed $5.00 if they don’t show up or don’t notify  Sir Chuck.

Respond TO Sir Chuck  by MONDAY APRIL 17 for an excused absence

LUNCHEON 
MOOSE LODGE

APRIL 20, 12:00, WEDNESDAY(11AM   SOCIAL  )  
MEAT LOAF/SIDES/SALAD/DESSERT

See SIR Jeff Horton to donate to be a Rooster Booster in 2023.
BE A
ROOSTER
BOOSTER
IN
2022

  Chuck Murtishaw
 Dick Babington
 Dan Powell

 Ed Fatzinger 
Nick Martin 
 Ken O’Connell
 John Fink

 Andre Fowler 
Frank Ostrum 
 Jeff Horton

 Joey Plain(In Memorium)
  Ron Templeton
   Gary Selby   

Rooster Booster donations are used to Subsidize special SIRs activitie  s  



COME JOIN US !!

OUR NEW LOCATION, WE THINK YOU WILL
LIKE.  
The MOOSE LODGE
6585 Gibson Canyon Rd
 has plenty of room, friendly service,  $3 beer,
$4 wine, $1 soda, along with mixed drinks.
AND GOOD FOOD.
Come give it a try and see your old(not age,
well maybe) friends!
Only $23!!

OUR GREAT LUNCHEON 
STAFF AT THE MOOSE LODGE
THANK YOU FOR THE GREAT

SERVICE

CHANGES….
Returning to PreCovid Procedures

1.Attendance is mandatory.
2. Must notify Attendance Chairman,Sir Chuck Murtishaw

if you can’t attend.
(707) 448-0374,  or bmurt@sbcglobal.net

3. $5 will be assessed for failure to miss the
luncheon without notifying Sir Chuck

mailto:bmurt@sbcglobal.net


BIG SIR MESSAGE
 Greetings SIR 99 ,😀
 IT'S SPRING TIME ! ! !
After 12 atmospheric rivers passed over us , we are ☔
now drying out. Everything is green with beautiful blue 
skies. It's time to come join us with all our activities. 
First off, I want you ALL to attend our luncheons.
on the 3rd Thursday of every month.
This has always been a mandatory requirement for being
in the SIR Organization. Instructions are on the front 

page of the newsletter.
We are now implementing an old requirement that "Members will be 
assessed $5.00 for failing to notify the attendance Chairman i.e. Big 
SIR, Lil SIR, Treasurer.

 Read ALL your SIR 99 NEWSLETTER for our current events.

Now, back to the good times our SIR 99 has in store for you;
Remember Easter Sunday and what that means⛪
Add to your calendar the "Breakfast Club" dates, and the "Golf on the 
Go" dates.⛳
And for a real adventure, join up with the RV Clubs itinerary , going to 🏕
"Castle Oaks Golf" Course in Ion, Ca. and the "La Contenta Golf Course" 
in Valley Springs.

And, this is a MUST DO; IF YOU CAN’T MAKE THE LUNCHEON,SIR 
CHUCK must be notified by APRIL 17.  Pay at the luncheon

See you ALL there!
From your BIR SIR, Ken O'Connell

 



 LIL  SIR MESSAGE
 

 My fellow SIR’s
  I have a super important message..
oops APRIL FOOLS!!
     

                                          Sir  Mike

STILL NEED MORE!

  We are in NEED of support from our members to keep BRANCH 99 
THRIVING!!!!
  PLEASE CONSIDER VOLUNTEERING FOR:

 ASST TREASURER,  Help out the Treasurer
 ASST SECRETARY, Help out the Secretary



NEXT BEC MEETING APRIL 13,  10:30—CYPRESS LAKES

 BEC Meeting 
Minutes for MARCH

 SIR Branch 99 Vacaville, California 
Participating Members: Steve Johnson, Ken O’Connell, Rick Ruggiero, Mike Bizjak, Dennis

Kalis, Dan Powell, John Fink, Larry Connor, Joe Grijalva, Jeff Horton, and Andre Fowler. 
Absent members: Jerry Clark, and Chuck Murtishaw.

 Meeting conducted March 9Th at the Moose Lodge in Vacaville and called to order by Ken
O’Connell, BIG SIR, at 10:31 AM. 

NEXT BRANCH LUNCHEON: 4/20th at the Moose Lodge at 12:00 PM. Social 11:00 AM. 
NEXT BEC MEETING AT CYPRESS LAKES GOLF CLUB ON APRIL 6th (Now the 
13th)AT 10:30 AM. 

January BEC Minutes: Motion to approve:Dan Powell, second;Mike Bizjak. passed
Treasurer’s Report: (Jeff Horton) Current Credit Union Balance at $ 3,952.07. A 
discussion to deal with the excess funds tabled to the next BEC meeting. 
Membership: (Dan Powell) Two lost members. Current membership at 63. A 
possible change to the member attendance requirements in our newsletter scheduled 
for next BEC meeting.
 Newsletter: (Rick Ruggiero) All is well with the Newsletter. 
Equipment: Ken O’Connell (Big SIR) will present the available hats and shirts at 
each monthly luncheon. . Golf: (Dennis Kalis) Starting with time change on March 
12th, our shotgun start will be at 8:00 AM. When the weather clears the next golf 
event will be a 2-man scramble. Breakfast Club: (Joe Grijalva) The breakfast club is
scheduled to meet on March 14th at Wrens Café in Winters starting at 8:30 AM. 
Poker Club: (Joe Grijalva) Sign up with Rick G\Ruggiero at rickruggiero.msn.com. 
RV Club: (Chuck Murtishaw) The club will travel to Rolling Hills on March 21st 
through March 24th . Dinning Out: (Joe Grijalva). No new report Old Business: 
Recruiting. No discussion due to time restraints. New Business: Motion to change 
our monthly luncheon to the third Thursday of each month, and the BEC meeting to 
remain on the Second Thursday, but at Cypress Lakes Golf Club to give us more time
for our discussions. Motion Andre Fowler, 2nd Rick Ruggiero. Passed 
Adjournment: Motion to approve; Andre Fowler, 2 nd Dan Powell. Passed at 11:12 
AM



MEMBERSHIP/SUNSHINE REPORT
Chairman, SIR DAN POWELL
MEMBERSHIP : ACTIVE – 63
WELCOME NEW MEMBER-----
Sunshine Chairman, SIR ANDRE FOWLER
SIRS,

As your Sunshine Chairman, I offer my sincere apologies for the prolonged 
and regrettable lack of sunshine we have been experiencing these last few 
months! I promise to do all I can to rectify this in the future.

I was told that Sir Gary Selby underwent knee replacement surgery recently. 
A card was sent to wish him a speedy recovery. As reported by his wife, 
Jeannie, Sir Rick Meyers is recovering well from his medical issues and is 
hoping to get back on the course soon. We all wish him the best!

As always, please contact me directly to inform me of any issues with our 
fellow golfers, medical or otherwise, so that I can follow-up on the club's 
behalf.

please Email Sir Andre Fowler..saxman-2000@comcast.net



MARCH   BIRTHDAYS  

RICH COX

ED FATZINGER

TIM PRICE

NELSON SALMERON

 SIR Fashion

   

SEE SIR KEN O’CONNELL AT THE LUNCHEONS OR EMAIL SIR KEN AT
knyoc1.ko@gmail.com



ACTIVITIES
 

                              

                          

Golf Treasurer/NCGA            Golf  Chair            
Sir Dan Powell                    Sir Dennis Kalis            

APRIL GOLF NEWS
April Sunshine! Better days are ahead. April 3rd we will be at WHGC as normal starting at 8:00 

am. April 10th will be our PAR 3 tournament and April 17th we are scheduled for Cherry Island GC.

Cherry Island is located at 2360 Elverta Road, Elverta, 95626. Location is 49.6 miles from 
Vacaville. Take I80 to Hwy113 at Davis. Get on I5 proceed East to Hwy 99, head towards 
Marysville/Yuba City.
At exit 309, head on the ramp right and follow signs for Elverta Road. Turn right onto West 
Elverta Road (name changes to Elverta Road), proceed for 2.8 miles, and turn right, then left into
golf course.
We have space for twenty-four players. So, I need you to let me know if you wish to play no later 
than the 10th. I suggest carpooling. I have room for riders. Next away course will Davis Muni in 
May.

 SIR Dennis Kalis



SIR ACTIVITIES-POKER GAME
The next poker game is Wednesday(after the meeting),  TBD
 

 Sign up by email-Rick Ruggiero, 707-529-9921 or at the luncheon
rickruggiero@msn.com

Breakfast Club  
Our next breakfast Club will be at  
IHOP  Vacaville
TUESDAY, APRIL 25th, 8:30

JUST SHOW UP OR 
SIGN UP call to  Joe Grivajla.  
joseph67gto@yahoo.com 
(707 592-3303)   
                      COME JOIN US!         

mailto:#mailto:rickruggiero@msn.com


RV ‘ING

RV Club
THE RV 2023 SCHEDULE 

Date RV Park Golf Course City
March 21-24  Rolling Hills Campground  Rolling Hills GC   Corning
April 25-30  Jackson Rancheria Castle Oaks&La Contenta  Jackson
May 23-26  Auburn RV Park  Ridge GC & Dark Horse  Auburn
June 21-July 1  Medford Or  Stoneridge GC  Medford
Sept 5-9  Burney Falls  Fall River GC  Burney
Oct 17-20  Cassini Ranch GC  Northwood GC  

 For those who enjoy traveling, talk to Chuck Murtishaw, Dennis Devlin or 
Dennis Kalis.

WE NEED A COORDINATOR…….... VOLUNTEERS?

Meetings
Fellowship………..11:00am
Luncheon…………12:00pm

Directors
Sir Joe Grijalva
Sir Tim Price
Sir John Fink

Sir Dennis  Kalis
Sir Rick Ruggiero
Sir Dan Powell

Committees
Activities:  Sir Joe Grivalja
Attendance: Sir Chuck Murtishaw
Editor: Sir  Rick Ruggiero
Golf: Sir Dennis Kalis, 
NCGA : Sir Dan Powell
Membership: Sir Dan Powell
Goodwill Amb: Sir Larry Connor
Publicity: Open
 RV: Sir Chuck Murtishaw
Supply: Sir Bruce Smith
Sunshine: Sir Andre Fowler
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